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Dear Middle School NORTH Families, 

Welcome to another great school year at NORTH!  The first day of school is quickly approaching –
Tuesday, September 5th, 2023.  We are excited to begin working with our great students for the 
upcoming 2023-24 school year. This letter has several pages that will give you important infor-
mation about the upcoming school year, ideas on how to be successful in middle school, im-
portant events, and athletic information.  
 
We are the Anchor Bay NORTH Sailors.  Our motto is “SAIL THE SHIP!”.  We consider our school a 
ship that requires collaboration among teachers, staff, students, parents, and community in order 
to sail successfully.  We believe everyone has an important job in sailing our ship and EVERYONE 
has value to our success!  Therefore, we need everyone’s best effort and ALL HANDS ON DECK to 
SAIL THE SHIP! To accomplish our goals, we need the continued support from our amazing North 
Parents.  As stakeholders in our community, we look forward to working with you to make your 
child’s education a rewarding experience.  
 
We believe the students who walk our hallways are the best students in the state of Michigan, 
and therefore, require our best efforts.  As Principal, I have a few important goals for our school. 
 
#1– The safety and well being of our students. 
#2– Provide our students every opportunity to receive a first class education. 
#3– Teach our students the importance of being positive members of our school and community. 
#4– Push our students to be GREAT. 
#5– Communicate important information to you consistently. 
  
In closing, everyone involved in our school is an active member of our school family.  As NORTH 
family members, we have a responsibility to represent our school and community in the highest 
light.  This can only be accomplished by creating a culture of respect for our school, staff, and stu-
dents.  We are looking forward to another wonderful year at NORTH!  GO SAILORS...SAIL THE 
SHIP! 
  
Sincerely, 

James Thiede 
Principal-Anchor Bay North 





Sailor Success Program and Schedule– 6th Grade ONLY 
 

Our Sailor Success Program for incoming 6th graders will be on August 23rd and 24th.  This 
program will give our 6th graders the opportunity to familiarize themselves with our school, 
meet our staff and tour our building.  Students will also participate in five learning sessions.  
Each session will cover a different topic to ensure they get off to a great start at our school.  
Topics include- schedules, organization, study skills, hopes/fears, building tour, how to locate 
and open lockers, how to social distance and proper PPE use(if necessary).   Students will have 
the opportunity to get their pictures on the their scheduled day of Sailor Success or they 
may come during normal Picture Days, detailed within this packet. 
 
The schedule for our Sailor Success Program is listed below.  To maintain proper grouping size, 
students are scheduled a day that is dictated by the first letter of their last name.   
  
Wed., Aug. 23rd  -  8-11:30am       6th grade students with last name starting with A – M 
Thur., Aug. 24th -  8-11:30am                6th grade students with last name starting with N- Z 
 
Please arrive at 8am.  There will be multiple sign-in tables as you enter the building at our 
main entrance.  Please use any table.  After students are checked in they will begin the pro-
gram.  After check in, parents will not be allowed in the building.  
 
We also have plans to send out videos of our sessions if students are unable to attend. 
 
If you have NOT done so already, please go to our website and click on the link titled “Sailor 
Success Registration and fill out the permission slip to sign up your son or daughter for our 
Sailor Success Program.  While this is a voluntary program, we do feel that it is a great oppor-
tunity to get students off to a great start.  Thank you and SAIL THE SHIP!  
 

6th Orientation Night– 6th graders and parents of 6th graders welcome 
 
Please join us on Thursday, August 24th at 7pm in the gym for a quick overview about our 
school.  You will meet some of our teachers and our Principal, Mr. Thiede. 





Picture Day Schedule- 
Anchor Bay MS NORTH’s Picture Day will be August 23rd & 24th 2023. 
We will be reducing the time students and parents are here by offering 
forms online or through email:   
1. A flyer is included in this packet which gives directions to order year-

books online.   
2. A flyer is included in this packet which gives directions to preorder 

pictures. 
3. Routine forms will be available online.   
 
Option #1 
Wed., Aug. 23rd-     
12-5pm 
 
Option #2 
Thurs., Aug. 24th-  
12-5pm 
 
***If you cannot attend the scheduled dates and times a picture retake 
day will be offered at a later date.  The later date will be in October and 
will be set once a final count is received of students who missed picture 
day.   This is necessary to schedule appropriate staffing.*** 
 
Students will also have a chance to walk around the building and famil-
iarize themselves to the school. 
 
 



 



 



 Scheduling 

As you can imagine scheduling six different classes for over 700 students represents a challenge.  We 

are pleased to report that a vast majority of our students were able get courses that they chose during 

enrollment in the spring of last year.  Some courses that your son/daughter may have selected will 

appear on their schedule for the 2
nd

 semester.  The process used to schedule our students begins 

with their request forms in the spring.  From that information, our district establishes staffing to fulfill the 

needs of our schools.  This staffing may involve teachers moving to another school within the district, or 

in extreme circumstances, reducing a teacher to part-time, or even laid off.  Therefore, our ability func-

tion as a school and a district must have certain guidelines to follow for scheduling.  While we make eve-

ry effort to satisfy the needs of our students, schedule changes are at times difficult to make, and in 

some cases, not possible.  FINAL SCHEDULES ARE NOT COMPLETE.  

Changes in scheduling for our Honors Program are even more difficult.  Our Honors Program has strict 

guidelines for entrance into the program and continued enrollment once in.  We believe that potential 

Honors students should have multiple measures to ensure fairness in the selection process.  The guide-

lines are outlined below: 

To request Honors class- Student must meet ALL four requirements 

Grade Requirement – at least an A- or higher in Regular class or B- or higher in Honors class 

Standardized and District testing requirement- High score in M-Step and NWEA testing 

Teacher recommendation- Subject area teacher recommends Honors 

Students who request Honors and meet the guidelines listed above are placed on a list for approval.  

Once the list is finalized, sections for the course are set and teacher staffing is placed.  This occurs at 

the end of each school year.  After this process is concluded, there can be no additions.   

Once in an Honors course, students must maintain the following guidelines to remain enrolled in the 

class:  Students must have and maintain a B+ or better within ALL grade categories (i.e. Assessments, 

Homework, Participation, etc.) within each Honors course.  The student’s grades will be evaluated at the 

following intervals:   

First quarter Progress Report  End of the First Quarter 

Second quarter Progress Report  End of the Second Quarter  

Third quarter Progress Report  End of the Third Quarter 

Fourth quarter Progress Report  End of the Fourth Quarter  

1st Semester Grade    2nd Semester Grade 

If a student falls below the grade requirements, he or she will be placed on Academic Honors Probation 

for the remainder of the year in that honors course(s).  The student has until the next grade evaluation to 

raise and maintain his or her grade to a B- (80% or better) within ALL grade categories.  If the student 

does not maintain the required average, he or she will be removed from that particular Honors course(s) 

and placed into the regular curriculum. I hope this information is useful and gives you a better under-

standing our scheduling process. 



Counseling– Jon Hickey 

Social/emotional issues, student 

schedules-586-725-7373 ex 1715 

Social Worker-Marc Patyi- Behavior 

and behavior plans, Functional be-

havior assessments, Social/

emotional issues-586-725-7373 

Athletic Director– Dave Ledbetter 

Information about athletic programs, 

schedules, coaches, policies, and 

eligibility 586-725-7373 ex 1707 

Assistant Principal– Dave Ledbetter 

Discipline, behavior concerns,  and 

student safety-586-725-7373 ex 1707 

Special Education Case Manager- 

Issues related to IEP’s and 504 

plans,  accommodations  

Principal– James Thiede– 

All other issues that could not be re-

solved by contacting any of the de-

partments listed above. 

Transportation– Michelle Metdepen-

ningen  All questions or concerns 

about busing– 586-725-4220 

Teachers– See our homepage staff 

listing -Questions about instruction, 

grades, homework, and curriculum 

Attendance- Main office staff-Report, 

excuse, or prearranged absences.    

-586-725-7373  

Student Health- Main office staff-

Policies and procedures about medi-

cation/allergies-586-725-7373  

School Field Trips– Christina Beninati 

Information about school field trips 

586-725-7373 ex 1702 

Academic Assistance– Kristin Naus 

Information about our MTSS and tu-

toring programs-586-725-7373 ex 

1714 

Please see information below on who to contact for specific information.  

Contact information can be found on our webpage-  

http://www.anchorbay.misd.net/schools/ms-north/staff-listing/ 



 





 



 









Reward Trips 

Reward trips are part of our Positive Behavioral Interventions and Supports 

(PBIS) program.  They are designed to encourage positive behavior and 

academic success.  The following trips are planned for the 2023-24 school 

year for students who meet the qualifying standards. 

Washington DC Trip– April 25-April 27, 2024 

6th Grade Class Trip to New Baltimore Park– May 31, 2024 

7th Grade Class Trip to Dave & Busters– May 31, 2024 

8th Grade Class Trip to Cedar Pointe– May 31, 2024 

To qualify for our PBIS Reward Trips, students must meet the criteria es-

tablished  in our student code of conduct. 

“A student receiving a total of six (6) demerit points will be excluded 

from the school trip program.  Any student involved in a fight, insti-

gating a fight or referred for a major infraction of a violent nature will 

be excluded from the school trip program. “ 

TIMEOUT  =4 POINTS 

DETENTION  =2 POINTS 

F GRADE  =2 POINTS 

N CITIZENSHIP =1 POINT 

U CITIZENSHIP =2 POINTS 

Bus Suspenison= 1 POINT 

Qualifying for these trips is a reward to our students for meeting a 

high standard.  NO EXCEPTIONS TO THE POINT TOTAL PROGRAM 

WILL BE ALLOWED.  The Washington DC Trip has additional Demerit 

requirements due to the length of the trip and being an out-of-state 

overnight trip.  Specific information will be given to participants when 

registered. 

 



Regular attendance in school is an essential part of students academic success.  Michi-

gan law requires that whoever has custody or charge of any child between ages 6 and 18 

shall assure that the child attends public school during the entire school year.  Michigan 

law requires that the student’s attendance be continuous and consecutive for the 

school year fixed by the school district.  

Truancy-When it appears that absences are excessive (normally 10 days for the school 
year) without acceptable reason, the Macomb county Attendance Officer and the Probate 
Court system is automatically notified.  

ABSENCES- For every absence, the student’s parent or guardian must present infor-
mation to the school explaining the reason for the absence.  We prefer this information to 
be called into the school office by 10:00 a.m., the day of the absence.  If this is inconven-
ient, a note signed by the parent or guardian must be presented to the office on the day of 
the student’s return.  Absences, which are not explained by parents within 24 hours, are 
unexcused.  Acceptable reasons for absences:   

1.  Medical Reasons -Excessive absences require a doctor’s note 

2.   Bereavement - to attend a funeral 

3. Family Vacation or Religious Retreat 

If an absence is school related, it will not count against the student, ie: field trip, award 
presentation, etc.  

UNEXCUSED ABSENCES 

Students whose parents have not called to excuse them should report to the Office with 
their note. If parents have not called in and students have failed to bring in a note, they 
will be considered unexcused.  After two (2) or more unexcused absences per marking 
period, make-up privileges for work or tests missing could be denied.  

MAKE-UP WORK 

Students are allowed one (1) day for every day absent in order to make up their work.  
Students have the responsibility of asking the teacher for their work when they return to 
school.  To receive passing grades, all work needs to be complete.   Long term assign-
ments/projects will be due upon the students return. 



Make-up work 

Students are allowed one (1) day for every day absent in order to make up 
their work.  Students have the responsibility of asking the teacher for their 
work when they return to school.  To receive passing grades, all work needs 
to be complete.   Long term assignments/projects will be due upon the stu-
dents return. 

Absence and homework requests 

Our code of conduct states that students who are absent 3 consecutive days 

or less will obtain missed assignments from their teachers upon returning 

to school.   

For students that will be absent 4 or more consecutive days a request can 

be made prior to leaving for homework.  Work can be picked up 24 hours 

after the request is made.   

Please remember work that is requested before an extended absence is    

due the day the student returns to school. 

If requested work is not turned in the day the student returns our “Homework 
Policy” will apply.  Our homework policy states that students will have 5 days 
to submit work after the due date, however credit for late work will be re-
duced by 10% for each day late.  Ex. 1 day late 10% reduction- 2 days late 
20% reduction etc. 



Retake/Test Correction Policy 

Who is eligible to make test corrections? 

•All students are eligible to retake or make test corrections to earn a half point back for each 

point lost on the original assessment. 

When will test corrections/retakes be done?  

•The teacher and student will decide on the appropriate time for the Retake/Test correction. 

•Retakes can be done during the school day in the MTSS room.  If arrangements can’t be made 

during the school day it must be done after school within the Testing Center or during Semi-

nar period.  The Testing center is open Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday in the Media 

Center from 3pm to 4pm.  

•The test redo/retake must be done within one week of the returning of the assessment. If a stu-

dent fails to show up at the agreed upon time, the option of retake or redo is forfeited. 

What must be done prior to retest/redo? 

•Requirements that students must do before a retake/test correction are determined inde-

pendently by individual classroom procedures.  

** Quizes are not part of the retake/test correction policy** 

Class Grade Weighting 

Our teachers follow the grading system outlined below for determining class grades 

 

 

 

  1st / 3rd 

Quarter 

2nd / 4th 

Quarter 

Exam   Weighted Grades 

6th Grade 47.5% 47.5% 5% 6th 

Grade 

Tests/Quizes 45%,                         

Homework/other 55% 

7th Grade 45% 45% 10% 7th 

Grade 

Tests/Quizes 50%,                         

Homework/other 50% 

8th Grade  42.5% 42.5% 15% 8th 

Grade 

Tests/Quizes 55%,                         

Homework/other 45%                          

8th Honors 40% 40% 20% 8th 

Honors 

Tests/Quizes 60%                  

Homework/other 40% 



Academic Integrity-Academic integrity is a critical part of providing a first-class education to our NORTH students.  It also be-

comes of more significance as students continue into high school and college.  Therefore, it is important to educate our students 

about what academic integrity is and the prominence it carries in education.  Academic integrity in its simplest form is producing, 

creating, and submitting work under one’s own merit.  When a student does not follow that basic principle of academic integrity, it 

is called academic dishonesty.  Academic dishonesty can take place in many shapes or forms.  The examples of academic dis-

honesty include, but are not limited to:  

· Copying work from students or allowing another student to copy your work.  

· Looking at a student’s test or quiz or allowing someone to look at your test or quiz.  

· Sending, receiving, or using information or any electronic device, such as a computer, cell phone, social media, graphing cal-

culator or programmable watch, during a test or quiz.  

· Possession or use of unauthorized materials obtained from any source, including notes written on body parts or clothing during 

a test/quiz.  

· Communicating during a test by talking, signaling, and/or passing information.  

· Changing an answer after work has been graded, then presenting it as improperly graded.  

· Sharing answers on a take-home exam, or asking or allowing another student to take an examination for you.  

· Obtaining a test, quiz, or answer key before the test without the teacher’s permission or providing information about a quiz or 

test with students who have not taken it yet.  

· Copying or circulating previously given tests/quizzes, that are to be returned to the teacher at the conclusion of the examination 

for use by other students.  

· Using text or other ideas from an encyclopedia, book, textbook, website, database, or any other source as your own without 

proper citation.  

· Submitting work that another person did and taking credit for it  

· Creating false information, data, and/or citations.  

According to our Student Code of Conduct Handbook, "Cheating, copying assignments or tests, giving an assessment or test to 

another student to copy (no credit for assignments/tests)" is a violation that includes a consequence.  

Consequences that will be used are at the discretion of the teacher and administrator in whole or in part. First Offense -A zero 

on the assignment (assignment cannot be made up for credit), Parent Notification and a referral to the office.  Disciplinary conse-

quences MAY be included. Second Offense- A zero on the assignment (assignment cannot be made up for credit) and Parent 

Notification and a Referral to the office.  Disciplinary consequences WILL be included in accordance with our Student Code of 

Conduct and may include a possible revoked membership in National Junior Honor Society and/or Student Council. Subsequent 

violations-Anchor Bay MS North administration may use discretion when issuing additional consequences. 











“SAIL THE SHIP”  
SUCCESS IN MIDDLE SCHOOL 

“Nine tenths of educa-
tion is encourage-
ment.” 
Anatole France 

In This Issue 

• Safety 

• Respect/

Responsibility 

• Organization tips 

• Time Manage-

ment 

• School  lunch 

• Buses 

• Communication 

• Did you Know? 

• Lockers 

• Bullying 

• Athletics 

• Extra Curricular  

Respect and Responsibility 

The middle school years can be an exciting time for students and 

parents.  It can also be a time of uncertainty.  This publication is 

designed to give helpful suggestions to parents and students to 

help make their middle school experience a success.   

ANCHOR BAY MIDDLE SCHOOL NORTH 

Safety is our number one goal.  It requires a team effort from 

staff, students, and parents to ensure all of our students’ safety 

and well being.  This “team” effort is centered on our code of 

conduct and safety policies.  These polices and procedures are 

designed to keep our students safe.  We know these guidelines 

will help ensure that we maintain a safe and secure environment 

for our students.  You will find our code of conduct and safety 

polices on our website and in our student planners. 

Anchor Bay Middle School North expects that we all treat each 

other  with respect. This means being tolerant, accepting of dif-

ferences, and being considerate of the feelings of others.  We 

also have an expectation that we take responsibility for our-

selves and actions.  We deal peacefully with anger and disa-

greements.  We do what we are supposed to do and are self-

disciplined.  We are also accountable for our words, actions, and 

attitudes .  By respecting one another and being responsible, we 

create a positive environment in which students and staff feel 

free to express themselves and enjoy their time here. 

http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/anatolefra151561.html?src=t_education
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/anatolefra151561.html?src=t_education
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/quotes/a/anatolefra151561.html?src=t_education
http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/a/anatole_france.html


The key to organization is to be prepared.  Whether you 
are studying for a test or working on a presentation, be-
ing prepared will give you the confidence to succeed. 

Below are some simple organizational tips:  

1) Create an organizational system for their school work 
that ensures they are able to keep track of it and find 
it quickly.   

2) Find a space in the house that is designate for home-
work.  This area should be comfortable, relaxing, and 
free of clutter and distractions.   

3) Once this area is established as the “homework 
zone,” students should then create a time each day to 
go there to study.   

In middle school, students have 

a 30 minute lunch break in the 

middle of the school day.  Stu-

dents can bring their own lunch 

or buy a lunch from our  “North 

Bay Café”.  All 6th grade stu-

dents have the same lunch.  7th 

and 8th grade students have 

combined lunch.  School lunch is 

FREE for the 2023-24 School 

year.   

BUSES 

Organization Tips 

As middle school students, you will find that learning  
how to manage your time is crucial and will lead to your 
success.  Follow the steps below to create a “Time 
Chart.” 

1) Create a visual “time chart”.   

2) Determine all the things you need to do and establish-
es time slots to do them.   

3) Prioritize or rank in order of importance the things 
you need to do.  

4) Do not forget to make time for free choice time.  The 
quickest way for a time chart to fail is eliminating 
pleasure time.   

*You will receive a planner/agenda at the start of the 
school year that includes a time chart. Be sure to use it 
so you will have a successful middle school experience. 

Riding a bus is a privilege 

that can be taken away for 

poor behavior.  It is very im-

portant that students follow 

the rules and expectations of 

the bus outlined in our code 

of conduct.  Students not rid-

ing the bus are dropped off 

and picked up each day at 

the side of the 

school by Ash-

ley street.   

Time Management Tips 

School Lunch 



NO BULLYING ZONE! 

Communication 

Did you know? 
• If an inappropriate picture 

of a minor (under the age 
of 16) is sent to your phone 
and you forward it to one 
or more people, you can be 
charged with a crime. 

• If you bring anything that 
can be used as a weapon 
to school (ex. a knife,) even 
if it is used for recreation, 
you can be expelled from 
school. 

• If you make a serious 
threat against a student, 
teacher, or staff member, 
you can be suspended 
from school and reported 
to the police. 

• Don’t make these mistakes! 

Anchor Bay Community Schools are committed to 

providing a great education in which ALL stu-

dents feel welcome and safe.  Our schools have 

rules and policies to ensure this environment.  

Bullying is not tolerated in our schools.  Bullying 

is defined as:  "A person is bullied when he or 

she is exposed, repeatedly and over time, to 

negative actions on the part of one or more 

other persons, and he or she has difficulty de-

fending himself or herself."  Students who are 

guilty of bullying will face disciplinary action out-

lined in our student code of conduct.  One should 

always follow the  golden rule of  treating others 

as you want to be treated.  By being a helpful and 

considerate person, you will have a positive effect 

on your friends and our school.   

For the most up to date information about Anchor Bay Middle School 

NORTH please check out our website at http://anchorbay.misd.net/schools/

north/   



Contact Us 

Anchor Bay MS NORTH 

52805 Ashley 

New Baltimore, MI. 48047 

(586)725-7373 

Visit us on the web at http://

anchorbay.misd.net/schools/

north/ 

James Thiede–Principal 

586-725-7373 ext. 1711 

jthiede@abs.misd.net 

Remind 

Enter phone #81010 

Text  @msnsailors 

 

Dave Ledbetter-AP/AD 

586-725-7373 ext. 1707 

dledbetter@abs.misd.net 

 

Anchor Bay Middle School North has a long standing tradition of 

athletic success.  Our Sailor teams excel not only on the fields 

and courts on which they play, but most importantly, they excel in 

the classroom.  A great way to get your middle school career off 

to a great start is by joining one of our athletic teams.  By doing 

so, you will represent our school and learn important life lessons 

like work ethic and character.  You will also meet new friends and 

learn what it means to be part of a “team”.  The importance of 

athletics in school has been widely accepted for many years.  

Research has shown that students who participate in athletics, 

traditionally have done much better than those that do not.  Their 

GPA  is higher, and they make better personal decisions.  Below 

are the sports that we offer: 

Another way to get involved in our school is to join 

an extracurricular activity.   Our band and choir 

programs have a rich tradition of excellence and are some of our 

most requested classes.  Our band and choir programs begin in 6th 

grade and have a class period during the school day.  They also 

have several concerts throughout the year.  In addition to band and 

choir, we also have student council, Green Team, and SADD.  

These programs offer our students additional opportunities to be a 

part of something special.   

ATHLETICS 

Extra Curricular 



Dear parents- 
 
In case you are unfamiliar with the school's policy on the administration of medication to students 
by school personnel, we would like to bring you up to date on this matter.  If your child must have 
medication of any type during school hours, including over the counter drugs, you have the follow-
ing choices: 
 
#1.  You may come to school and give the medication to your child at the appropriate time 
 
#2.  You may arrange for medication to be dispensed by staff.  Obtain a copy of a medical form 
from the school office.  Take the form to your child's doctor and have him/her complete the form 
by listing the medication needed, doses, and number of times per day it is to be administrated. 
This form must be completed by the physician for both prescriptions and over the counter drugs. 
Prescription medications must be brought to school in a pharmacy labeled bottle.  Over the coun-
ter drugs must be received in the original container.  Both must be labeled with instructions on 
how and when the medication is to be given and labeled with your child's name.  The over the 
counter medication will be administrated according to the doctor's written instructions. 
 
#3.  You may discuss with your child's doctor an alternative schedule for administrating medica-
tions (ie. outside of school hours). 
 
#4.  Diabetic students:  The school staff will follow the Michigan State Board of Education plan for 
“Care of Diabetic Students at School” policy.  Contact the school office for development of your 
child's individual health plan. 
 
#5.  Some students may need to self-medicate for certain chronic health conditions.  Students who 
need to self-medicate with a prescription drugs (ie. Inhaler, EpiPen, oral prescriptions, etc) must 
have a self-medication authorization form on file at school which includes the physician and par-
ent / legal guardian signatures.  Forms are available from the school office 
 
At the conclusion of the students treatment, the unused medication must be removed from the 
school by the parent.  Any medication not picked up by the last day of school will be disposed of 
properly. 
 
**Please note School personnel will not administer any medication to students unless they have 
received medication form properly completed and signed by the doctor; and the medication has 
been received in an appropriate labeled container. and fairness to those giving the medication and 
to protect the safety of your child, there will be no exceptions to this policy. if you have any ques-
tions about this policy, or other issues related to the administration of medication in schools 
please contact the principal thank you for your cooperation** 
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